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Those who read the Rooster on a regular basis will notice the change in format for this month’s issue. Leslie
Helliwell is out of circulation at present and therefore unable to produce it. I apologise in advance for not including
the usual advertisements. — temporary editor

Roos Parish Council

The meeting on the 10™ April was attended by: Clirs Michael Cheeseman, David Craggs, Alec Dodson, Ken Grant,
Barbara Kirk, Jane Smales, and David Winter(Chair). The Minutes were taken by the Clerk, Mrs Lesley Dearing.
Apologies for absence: Cllrs Leslie Helliwell, Ken Cook.

Also present were County Councillor Richard Stead and three members of the public.

Declaration of members’ interests
No changes in members’ interests were declared.

Minutes and Matters Arising
The minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held on Monday 13th March were approved and signed by the
Chairman Clir Winter.
Aldbrough Crossroads
Councillors were pleased to see that, at long last, work on the staggering of the crossroads had commenced.
ERYC’s recommendation that Area Forums should be set up
After studying the recommendation Councillors filled in the attached questionnaire. They felt that the forums would
be productive, and preferred them to be held at venues based on settlements in preference to school clusters.
Parish Paths Partnerships
ClIr Winter pointed out that the Parish Path Account stood at £1625. ClIr Dodson said that he would have a word
with Dr Hersom to ascertain what needed doing to improve the parish paths.
The wind turbines issue
ClIr Kirk said that a committee had been formed and had met. She also pointed out that if the Company involved
applied for planning permission during this month, the village residents should be informed immediately.
Road Gritting
ERYC has informed the Clerk that it is looking into the complaint that parts of the parish are being missed.
Road Repairs
ERYC has informed the Clerk that Highways are looking at the points where repairs are required.
The village seat at Southend, Roos
Clir Dodson has had a site meeting with Julie Hardy from the ERYC to discuss the possibility of replacing the
stolen seat. The cost involved would be considerable - £280 for the seat and £300 for installation, but an approved
private contractor could probably do the work for less. Julie Hardy pointed out that there may be public liability
insurance implications with the installing of the seat. Councillors decided that the Clerk should seek out a list of
approved contractors.

Correspondence

Humberside Police — letter forwarded by ERYC giving details of the new policing arrangements
The Clerk read out the five bullet points that explained the new arrangements. They were as follows:

- Establishment of a local control room facility staffed by police officers with local knowledge.

- Introduction of the National Neighbourhood Policing Model.

- Neighbourhood teams to consist of police officers, community support officers and special constables.

- Improved capability to respond to emergency incidents with six dedicated inspectors in charge.
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An amendment has been received and the Clerk has amended her copy of the Electoral Register.

RES: The proposed wind farm west of Roos

The letter, which was read out by the Chairman, also contained two maps, one showing the proposed location of the
eleven turbines, and one showing the route by which materials would be transported to the site during construction.
RES invited comments from Councillors. It was decided that since the Parish Council was against the construction
of wind turbines within the parish there would be no response to the letter.

ERYC: the ‘Remember Filey Butlins’ Exhibition
A poster giving details has been placed on the parish notice board. More information can be obtained by contacting
Samantha Schneider (Arts & Development Worker) Tel 01482 392653,

Yorkshire Rural Community Council — The Roos Parish Plan
Mr Jerry Firth (Senior Grants Officer) wrote to explain the requirements for the final instalment (£1466) of the
Parish Plan grant to be paid. The Parish Plan Committee has now fulfilled these requirements.

ERYC: Rights of Way Improvement Plan

This letter was from Kevin Gelder (Senior Engineer- definitive maps).He asked the parish council about their, and
their residents’ views on the existing Public Rights of Way network, and what improvements they would like to see.
A questionnaire has been included, to be returned by 16™ June 2006. The public are able to access the questionnaire
from the Council’s website — eastriding.gov.uk/consult - and follow the link entitled Rights of Way improvement
plan. Copies may also be obtained from customer care centres and tourist information centres. The letter and
questionnaire are to be circulated round Councillors, who should bring their comments and responses to the next
meeting.

It would be helpful if residents, particularly those who walk their dogs along the Rights of Way paths, would
contact any member of the parish council if they have concerns on the issue.

NHS — Dental Provision in the Area

This letter, sent by John Hinchcliffe, Director of the East Riding and Hull Dental Agency, was in response to the
letter sent by the Clerk, concerning the worry people have about dental provision in the area. Mr Hinchcliffe
explained that since April 2004, the Agency had secured contracts for the new NHS dental practices in Bridlington,
Beverley, Driffield and Pocklington. He mentioned other increases, but none appeared to apply to the
Withernsea/Holderness area. He commented that there has been a long-standing problem in the area, but the new
contracts for dentists from April 2006 will help the situation.
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